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Dear Regents, 

Please find attached the Working Group on Comprehensive Access (WGCA) Chair’s Report of Findings and Recommendations.  The topic of whether and how the University affiliates with organizations that have policy-based restrictions on care has been of great interest to the University for the past several months.  Indeed, while I had hoped the Working Group, under Chancellor Gillman’s highly-regarded leadership, might identify a common set of recommendations values, and guidelines to govern these affiliations, in fact the Working Group did not arrive at a consensus, nor did all members feel they could endorse the final report.  Following the transmittal of the Chair’s report on December 20th, several members submitted additional letters further stating their perspectives and in some cases raising additional questions.  These letters, along with a legal analysis from Deputy General Counsel Nosowsky, have been appended to the attached report.  

The Working Group contributed significant time, effort and thought to this issue and I appreciate the dedication of every individual, including Regent Lansing, for the thoughtful and comprehensive feedback on this issue.  

As referenced in the report, a more thorough analysis of the impacts associated with current and potential future affiliations, including affiliations with employee health plan providers, is recommended before any decision is finalized.  Therefore, I have tasked Dr. Carrie Byington, in her roles as the Executive Vice President of UC Health and Chair of the Executive Steering Committee on Health Benefits Programs, with conducting additional fact-finding regarding potential impacts on patient care, teaching and university financials, both between UC Health and other health providers and within our employee health plans.

Tomorrow, Tuesday January 28th, we will initiate the public consultation process by posting the attached document on the WGCA website.  Until then, the report, accompanying letters, and legal opinions are embargoed.  

Comments will be requested via a web-based form on the WGCA website or emailed to me directly at president@ucop.edu.  We will compile the feedback and impact analyses over the coming months and I will then be prepared to make a recommendation to the Board for its consideration at the May regents meeting. 

I welcome your thoughts and opinions on this matter and look forward to hearing from you in the coming weeks as we all move forward on this very important issue.


Sincerely,

							[image: ]

							Janet Napolitano
							President
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